Minutes of October 20, 2009 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Committee Members Attending: Neal Duffy, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Masone, Wayne Spritz, Brian Watson

Additional Attendees: Gregory Carell, Milton Fistel, Joe Markarian, Pat Jones     

Next Meeting:    TBA
Police Station Design: Greg Carell, architect from The Carell Group, presented information about some of the energy efficiency features and LEED criteria being considered for the proposed police station. Joe Markarian, Chairman of the Building Committee and Pat Jones, committee member, explained the time frame and expressed a desire to work with the Renewable Energy Committee (REC).  The REC requested that the building be LEED certifiable and meet the new “stretch” energy code. Victoria Masone requested that design changes and other relevant documents be copied to her at the DPW as well as the Building Committee members.  She also suggested the over-sized emergency generator at the pump station be considered as back-up power for the police station. 

There was a fruitful exchange of ideas that stopped just short of firm commitments but Joe Markarian indicated more specific information would be forthcoming at the public meeting on 10/22.  Note:  At the 10/22 meeting, the Building Committee committed to a building design that meets both LEED criteria and the new energy code.
Joint Planning Grant with Salem:  The REC will meet jointly with the Salem Renewable Energy Task Force and with consultant Ellie Baker of Horsley and Witten on November 5th to discuss the planning assistance both communities need to become Green Communities.  

Wind:   Responses to our RFP for consulting services are due by October 28th. The REC is indebted to the Town of Northborough for giving us the benefit of their experience with this process. We must be able to vet and select a consultant promptly and then get their input on our wind feasibility application in time to submit it to MRET by Nov. 17th.  Grants are for up to $65,000 (if planning to use SODAR as we are) or up to $85,000 without SODAR. This should cover all feasibility study costs. Victoria will make the responses available to anyone who would like to review them.
Energy Code: The REC will brief the BOS on October 27th about the new “stretch” energy code which must be adopted by communities seeking Green Community status. DOER is still developing cost benefit documents and has not yet scheduled building inspector trainings. We would like to hold a municipal hearing once DOER is further along. We also need to reach out to the Planning Board and other relevant committees.

Clean Energy Choice: HS Physics Club grant was submitted mid-October. Students are currently building their own hand-sized wind turbines right now to prepare them for their work with the larger scale equipment that will arrive later this fall.
Respectfully submitted,
T. Gallagher
